
2020-B-07179 

Patricia Reade 
Chief Executive 
Auckland Council 

Dear Patricia 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – Nola Estate – Comments 
sought   

In the week commencing 28 September 2020, the Minister for the Environment received an 
application to refer the above project to an expert consenting panel for consideration under 
the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (the Act). The proposed 
project is located within Auckland.  

The project is described as follows, and a copy of the application is attached: 

Nola Estate 
Construction and subdivision of a residential development, including a small commercial 
centre with two alternative designs proposed: 

a) a 249 unit residential development, including a 500m2 local commercial centre and 100m2

café, along with 1,705m2 of reserve area; or

b) a 248 unit residential development, including a 300m2 local commercial centre and 100m2

café, along with a 100m2 community centre and 2,886m2 of communal open space area
(across eight areas).

The project is located at 460 - 465 West Coast Road, 467 - 478 West Coast Road, and 317 - 
345 Glengarry Road, Glen Eden, Auckland. 
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